
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 2ND DECEMBER 

2015 

 AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM 

PRESENT Mr. Fraser ( chair ) Mrs S, Palmer, Mrs J. Childs, MR M. Ing, Mrs L. Yates & 

Mrs Taylor. 

273. Apologies for absence. 

 Mrs S. Hill & Mrs C. Radford. 

Mrs Yates will have to leave the meeting by 8pm she briefed the meeting on the I Gas 

fracking on Blyth Road. 

274. Question time. 

There were no members of the public present.        

275. Declaration’s of Interest. 

There were no declarations of interest. 

276. Adoption of Minutes 

It was proposed by Mrs Palmer & seconded by Mrs Childs  that the minutes of the meeting 

held on Monday 2nd November 2015 be accepted. All were in agreement. 

277. Co-option. 

Mrs Carolyn Radford of Barnby Moor Hall and Mr Steven Pashley of 1 Milestone Court have 

agreed to be co-opted onto the Parish Council both were unable to attend this meeting but 

should be able to attend our next meeting and sign the relevant forms. 

278. Matters Arising. 

Mr Fraser has devised a spread sheet in order to do a door to door survey on the proposed 

Fracking. Also included in the survey is the proposed development of the Quarries and the 

proposed closure of Sutton Level crossing this should let us know what our parishioners 

opinions are on the three proposed projects. 

 



279. Village Hall 

The Clerk informed the meeting that she had obtained details of a joiner who may assist us 

with the proposed new external doors and repair the internal door. Mark @ Job Lot 

07974698213.  

280. Planning.  

The following planning applications were discussed. 

15/01517/Ful. Spa Complex at Ye Olde Bell. 

15/01421/HSE. Erect front porch extension, renew dormers to front elevation  erect two 

story rear extension including balcony, render front elevation, demolish existing garage and 

erect new single story garage. 

There were no objections to the above planning applications. 

At this time P.C.S.O. 8139 Dave Airey joined the meeting and gave a briefing on the police 

report for the area. 

The Parish Council’s main concern was again speeding. It was agreed that in the new year 

Mr Fraser should contact the Department of Transport and request the flow and traffic 

speeds for 2015 and this information be passed to Sgt Tony Croft,  

281. Playing field. 

It has been discussed at a previous meeting the purchasing of a gift for Daren from Ye Olde 

Bell  who has been very helpful in repairing damaged play equipment. All were in 

agreement. 

282.  Highways 

Lamp post No 16 is still not working. We contacted N.C.C. by e-mail on the 2nd November 

2015 but to date no reply has been received. Mrs Yates will chase this up on behalf of the 

Council. 

283. Correspondence. 

The Clerk has e-mailed Oliver Meek at N.C.C. about the Fracking off Blyth Road on behalf of 

the Council objecting to the project, at this time the main reason would be the increase in 

H.G.V. traffic which will have to transport water to and from the site.  

B.D.C. has informed the Council that as no one had requested an election for the vacancy  

caused by the demise of Mr Bower we can go ahead and co-opt.   

284. Financial statement for July November 2015  



Current account at the end of November   £ 

November statement not arrived at this time 

Statement at end of October 2015    £4523.07 

Nottingham Building Society at 31/03/15   £10.775.01 

Accounts to pay November 2015 

B.D.C. Village Hall rates     £9.00 

Village Hall gas.      £30.28 

Village Hall electric.      £30.78 

Anglian Water       £23.06 

Total payments      £93.12     

Receipts for November  2015 

Barnby Moor Line Dancing     £48.00 

Mr Rothwell       £72.00 

Fly ball        £39.00 

Total receipt       £159.00 

285. Village matters 

Mr Fraser informed the meeting that he had contacted Just Giving about donations for the 

defibrillator. It would cost £15.00 a month + vat for them to manage the account. It was 

agreed that we put this on hold for the time being. 

Mrs Taylor gave us an update on the proposed County Boundary Changes, it would mean 

Barnby Moor moving from Misterton ward to the West Retford ward which would also 

include Ranby and Babworth. 

Mrs Childs raised the matter of the defibrillator. How will people be made aware of the 

location of the machine. 

Mr. Fraser informed the meeting that there was an article in the Retford Times requesting 

the location of defibrillators in the area, he has contacted the organisation and they were 

aware of the one at Ye Olde Bell. The plan is that the organisation collate this information 

and pass it on to the East Midlands Ambulance Service in order that if a call is received by 

999 the operator should inform the caller where the nearest defibrillator is located. 



We will check with E.M.A.S. to see if this is so.  

 

286. Date of the next meeting. 

Tuesday 5th January 2016. 

 

Chairman.........................................Date................................ 

 

 

   


